Dear Jason,

Thank you very much for your follow-up letter last week. I really want to thank you for representing me serving as my attorney. I certainly will refer others to you and to Allen and Allen attorneys in the future. I have spoken very highly about you and the Allen and Allen organization, as I was extremely happy with your representation. Thank you for the hard work and long hours that you spent reviewing my case and keeping me abreast of all the complicated legal issues. I could not have gone through the almost three years that it took to settle, without you by my side.

Thanks again and I am more than pleased to be a part of the Allen Family.

Sincerely,

Ellen